Guest in Worship this Sunday: Rev. Courtney Richards
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Broadway is honored to welcome Rev. Courtney Richards to worship this Sunday. The message Sunday comes in the form of a Sacred Interview with Rev. Richards as guided by Pastor Mark in all three worship services. Having served together on two staff teams in two different states for nearly twenty years, Mark and Courtney are excited to enjoy this rare opportunity to serve together again, lifting up the inspiring work of the Church through our partner, Week of Compassion. Courtney joined the Week of Compassion team in 2022 as a lifelong Disciple. Week Of Compassion was one of the earliest ways she knew a ‘church’ bigger than her own, and the ways God calls us to be active hope-bearers in every place and every way the world needs it. A graduate of Angelo State University (BA) and Brite Divinity School at TCU (MDiv), Courtney’s natural gifts in ministry rest in relationships - that connection between individuals, communities, and God’s call to be alive and at work in the world; hospitality - and all the ways we offer sacred welcome, especially with ecumenical and multifaith partners; and creative expression - both offering it and encouraging it as a faithful witness to the good news of the gospel. Courtney is married to Brad Lyons (president & publisher at Chalice Press/Christian Board of Publication) and after a recent move to St Louis, is glad to get back to reading, family movie nights, local hiking trails, cooking, and road trips with great playlists and company. Don't miss this special chance to worship, learn, and share in the transformative work of Week of Compassion. 

Courtney will also be a guest teacher in the Fellowship Hall during our Discipleship Hour (10:10-11 AM), sharing more about the efforts of Week of Compassion from the current need in Turkey and Syria following the devastating earthquake to the flooding experienced in our own State. With significant time for questions and answers, come hear about the far and wide spread of the impact we share collectively through Week of Compassion, the relief, refugee, and development mission fund of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ). 
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